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1950 Studebaker Pickup Truck 2R5 Owner: John & Janice Krippner 

 
 

 

www.pantowners.org                                
Volume 52           Number 2        February 2023 

 

 

Pan Siftings  
                                                          

 

1965 Chevrolet Malibu SS. Owner: Frank Klein 

February  9th General Mtg 7:30 pm at The Moose                                           
February 14th Happy Valentines Day                                                        
February 16th Board Mtg 7 pm at The Moose                                              
February 21st Pan Siftings Articles Due                                               
February 23rd  Car Show Chair Meeting 7 pm at The Moose                                              
March 4th Cold Spring Street Machines Movie  Details page 5                                                 
March 9th General Mtg 7:30 pm at The Moose                                          
March 16th Board Mtg 7 pm at The Moose                                              
March 21st Pan Siftings Articles Due                                                      
March 25th Pantowners Spring Banquet Details page 9 

Car Of The Month 
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Mission Statement:  
 To Preserve The History Of The Pan Automobile; To Introduce And Educate 
Current And Future Generations About The Collector Car Hobby; To Promote 
Fun And Fellowship Amongst Its Members And To Invest Time, Talent, And 

Capital Into Future Club Projects And Functions. 

 
                   
 
             1965 Chevrolet Malibu SS 
                Owner: Frank Klein 
 
  

 Car Of The 

Club Officers & Board Members 

                            

                        Pan Committee:  Keith Bauman     Mark Ebnet  

Vice Pres:  Tim Goodner                                                            Dennis Arntson   Dave Bentley 

Secretary:  Lily Prince                                                                    Bruce Theisen    John Trutwin                  

Treasurer:  Bob Salmonson                                        Ed Bauer            Bob Halliday             

Car Show Chair:  Bob Halliday                                                            Doug Rask          Ray Maciej                         

Sgt. At Arms: Bruce Berscheit                                                 

                                                                                      
Directors: Gary Anderson                                      Hospitality:  Cheryl Voigt   Trisha Thiel                                                 

        Todd Whitney                                       Historians:   Jim Stodolka   Bruce Theisen                   

        Kevin Sanders                                       Newsletter:  Jim Zwilling   jzwilling47@gmail.com                                                         

                  Dan Arntson                                                                                                                                          

         Randy Fischer                                                                                        

               Jim Stodolka 

Web Master:  Betty Schmitt                                                            

President: Tina Holt     
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Hi Everyone, This is going to be a good year. My goals for this 
year as President are to continue with getting the Pan Car out 
to shows and parades as much as possible. I find the history of 
the Pan Car to be very interesting and I believe there are a lot 
of other people that would too if they knew about it. 
Also, to continue the restoration of the containers at the fair-
grounds. We talked at the board meeting about needing to get 
some professional opinions from some of the car club members 
in regard to mold removal and painting. 
Hopefully everyone is excited about the upcoming year and what is 
instore for the club. Thank you to everyone. 

President’s Report 

Tina Holt Your 2023 Club President  

WANTED: Car Show Workers Lists 
If you are a car show chairperson, please give 
your worker lists (if you have not done so) to ei-
ther Jim Stodolka or Randy Fischer ASAP. We 
need these lists for the club banquet that is be-
ing planned for March 2023. 
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 Vice Presidents Report                                                                             
 

From the office of the Vice President 

For my first article I thought I would give the members a short 
biography of myself. Note: Complete sentences are not required, 
short and to the point is my style. Here we go! Born in California, 
raised in Iowa, graduated HS in Minneapolis, college in Bemidji, 
taught Industrial Arts at Apollo HS 36 years (automotives - 
plus) , then SCSU for 15 years, retired in 2021.                                        
Life goes by fast doesn’t it! From age 13 to 38 I was a drag rac-
er, stock to pro-stock, crewed on top fuel funny cars, and drove one ( just 3 passes) FUN-FUN-
FUN!!! Along the way, I flew planes and built model trains. Somehow I got the idea that street rod-
ding would be cheaper-was I wrong!                                                                                                                         
I joined the club in 2000, ten years later I finished my ‘34 Ford, was on the board for a 3 year term 
in the twenty- teens something and now have committed to a 3 year sentence to serve the club. If 
past proves future, you probably don’t need to worry much! So now the team work! I would like your 
help finding out where all the central MN. car shows, displays, parades and event are hiding. All of us 
together know more than one (me). So if you know of any events within a 100 miles of St. Cloud I will 
compile them, and publish them each month in the Pan-Siftings for everyone in the club.                                 
Thank you so much your help and support. Let’s have a GREAT year. 

 

                                                                   WWG1WGA 

                                                                   Tim Goodner 
                                                                   tjgoodner@charter.net 

                                                                   NO texts please 
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Car Show Chairman Report 

Hello Everyone, Here I go starting the final leg of my 7 years 
serving on your board as director, V.P. (2 years with Covid), 
President and now Car Show Chair. As You may expect from me 
by now we will implement a few tweaks in an effort to make our 
show more attractive to others and continue to grow enthusi-
asm for our show. Keep in mind that our show is for the enjoy-
ment of the people who attend it, so any tweaks we make for 
the most part come from suggestions and comments of those 
current or potential show participants. One of the additions is 
live music in the afternoon by Robby Vee, member of the Rockabilly Hall of Fame and son of the late 
star Bobby Vee. Hopefully this will draw more spectators as well as cars. Another is the addition of a 
Laid-Back Class to our show for people that just want to come to the show to enjoy it and hang out 
with their friends with-out being separated into different voting classes. This is a growing movement 
in the car hobby and I expect it to be well received. Other things we will look at is possibly revising 
some of the class year cut offs and or breakdowns in an effort to draw in more of the younger hobby 
enthusiasts. Also, this will include expansion of Corvette participation, partly in honor of the 70-year 
anniversary of Corvettes. All class reviews will be collaborated with our Parking Chair including a pos-
sible move of a class to the ice arena to make better utilization of that space.                                                
Finally, an idea I’m stealing from the Back To The 50’s show is playing the National Anthem at the be-
ginning of our show. I’m not sure we can arrange an air plane fly over like them, but we will at least-
play the Anthem. Tina, Dennis and myself met with the Fair board on Jan. 17th and I have locked in 
our show for this year on August 20th with prep work on the 18th and 19th. I’m currently working on 
the other show contracts, the T shirt design, flyer design and contacting people for the various chair 
positions. If we do have any show chair vacancies, I will post them in future Siftings and discuss at 
our general meetings. I have scheduled our first Show Chair meeting for Thursday Feb. 23rd at 7:00 
P.M. at the Waite Park Moose. I know our club members make up a great team for our show and am 
looking forward to working with all of you! Have fun with your favorite Valentine on Feb. 14th. 
Pray for nice weather the 3rd weekend in August! 

                                          Bob Halliday – Car Show Chairperson 2023 

 COLD SPRING STREET MACHINES  

PRESENTS IT’S 2023 MARCH MOVIE 

WW And THE DIXIE DANCE KINGS 
SATURD AY MARCH 4 TH . THE 

QUARRY CINEMA, COLD SPRING 

2:30 Muscle Cars 3:30 WW And The Dixie Dance Kings Star-
ring Burt Reynolds, Art Carney, Jerry Reed, Ned Beatty a 

55 Oldsmobile 

Cost is $5.00 Per Person Come Early, Limited Seating.  

After The Movie at THE GRAT BLUE HERON Bench Racing, 
Food, Fun And Prizes Chicken Buffet Available for $15.00 or 
Order From The Main Menu 

       Car Show Chair Meeting 

We will have a Car Show Chair Meeting  Thursday 
February 23rd at 7 pm at The Moose.  
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Membership Meeting Minutes                           January 12th 2023  
 

Call to Order: Tom Hall called the meeting to order at the Moose in Waite Park and led the pledge of 
allegiance.                                                                                                                                                                            
New Members: Paige Theisen who is our 2nd 4th generation member, welcome new members Daniel and 
Tonya Love who were not present.                                                                                                  
Guests: Karla Reil and Ashley Flowarski from Assumption Community Faith and Action are looking for 
volunteers for many positions needed in our community to help older adults to stay in their homes 
longer, and Jim Burns a Lucas Representative of the oil distributor in our area is offering all club 
members a savings & had a drawing for members present, Congratulations to Pat Doren-Toben and 
Barb Andrson, each won a Lucas complete car detailing kit.                                                                                              
Approval of Minutes: Barb Neske made a motion to accept the minutes as written and seconded by 
Doug Rask. Discussion and motion was carried.                                                                                      
President: Bob Halliday talked about upcoming meetings, the club's past year events and Thanked the 
club for the opportunities as a member as he is moving up to a life member position and how proud he 
is to be a member of our club. Bob helped with working on club duties and Thanked many people includ-
ing Dave Dixion for his service and thanks to Betty Schmitt for all her challenging work with the web-
site, Pan car is stored for winter and talked about promoting the Pan car this year, all Sifting's build 
projects can be submitted to Jim Zwilling. Bob talked about the newspaper articles in the St Cloud 
Times and Star & Tribune that appeared in December papers and also had copy’s for our members.                                                                                                           
Vice President: Tina Holt is looking forward to becoming President                                                                           
Treasurer: Bob Halliday reported for Bob Salmonson on our accounts being more simplified. Peter 
Voigt motioned to accept the report and Dorothy Paulson seconded. Discussion and motion was carried.                         
Secretary: Lily Prince talked about collecting dues for 2023 and shared sympathy cards from the 
families of Jack Hennessy and Shirly Block  who recently passed. Lily forgot to thank Carolee and Jim 
Stodolka for the pop tops.                                                                                                                                                       
Car Show: Dennis Arntson, Thanked everyone for all their help over his 3 year rotation of jobs. He 
still has some shirts for sale. Dennis wants to get the word out for younger kids' awards and ditch 
cleanup is coming soon.                                                                                                                      
Board of Directors:                                                                                                                                              
New 1st Year: Gary Anderson and Todd Whitney no report.                                                                                    
2nd Year: Dan Arntson and Kevin Sanders no report.                                                                            
3rd Year: Randy Fischer and Jim Stodolka,  Save the date March  25th is the Spring Banquet, Forms 
are in the Siftings.                                                                                                                                               
Old Business: Thanks Tim Goodner who accepted to become our Vice President. Thanks to Bruce Ber-
scheit who accepted to become our Sargent of Arms. Thanks to Gary Anderson and Todd Whitney for 
volunteering to run for board of directors. Bob Salmonson will stay as treasurer and Lily Prince will 
stay as secretary.                                                                                                                                                                                
Elections: We had nominations and all positions ran unopposed. Thanks to Tim Goodner Vice President, 
Bruce Berscheit Sargent at Arms, Gary Anderson and Todd Whitney 1st year Directors. Bob Salm-
onson will continue as Treasurer, Lily Prince will continue as Secretary.  Thanks Again Everyone !!                          
New Business: Tina Thanked Tim Goodner and read a thank you card from Jim Stodolka and a X-mas 
card from Edward Jones as she accepted becoming president.                                                          
Announcements:  February meetings will be at the Moose Lodge in Waite Park. General Meeting Feb-
ruary 9th  7:30 pm & Board Meeting February 16th at 7:00 pm. March meetings will be at the Moose 
Lodge in Waite Park. General Meeting March 9th  7:30 pm & Board Meeting March 16th at 7:00 pm. The 
6 winners of the card drawings were: Paul Schmidtbauer, Carol Lauermann(2 wins), Wade Toben, Den-
nis Arntson and Jim Stodolka. Heidi Theisen was not present for the badge drawing. Next month it 
will be $60.                                                                                                                                                    
Adjournment: Dorothy Zika made a motion to adjourn, and Darlene Klug seconded, all in favor and mo-
tion was carried. Time: 8:30 pm   60 minutes.  Attendance: 60 people                                                                   

                                                                                                           Secretary Lily Prince                                                                
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 Board Meeting Minutes                              January 19th 2023               

Secretary Lily Prince                                                                

Call to Order: Tom Hall filled in for Bruce Berscheit and led the pledge of allegiance and Tina 
Holt called the meeting to order at the Moose Lodge in Waite Park.                                                                                                                                         
Roll call: Bob Salmonson, Dan Arnston, and Bruce Berscheit were all excused.                                                            
Guests: Joe Tetrault from Edward Jones, Doug Rask, and Barb Anderson. Joe Tetrault brought 
year end statements and talked about ways to help our club make money off our money and an-
swered questions about the economy and our investments to the board. Doug Rask discussed using 
our savings account when we need money and how we have no penalties for using it and how it’s not 
done yearly and discussed some of the club expenses.                                                                  
Approval of Minutes: Todd Whitney made a motion to accept the minutes as written and second-
ed by Randy Fischer, and motion was carried.                                                                                                                                                              
President: Tina Holt welcomed our guests and new members and talked about upcoming meetings, 
Pantown presentations and looking for organizations we can donate funds to and promote our hob-
by.                                                                                                                                                                      
Vice President: Tim Goodner talked about upcoming events and how he plans to keep track of all 
car events and how members can let him know about upcoming events and give information in his 
siftings articles.                                                                                                                                            
Treasurer: Bob Halliday filled in for Bob Salmonson and gave the treasures report and is working 
on club assets. Bob wants to create a yearly budget with help from the board and is looking closely 
at club spending and ways to save money if possible. Gary Anderson made a motion to accept the 
report as written and Todd Whitney seconded discussion and motion was carried.                                               
Secretary: Lily Prince working on having Pandolfo paper remade and updating roster and will be 
calling members who have not paid.                                                                                                                                                                             
Car Show Chairman: Bob Halliday talked about how as president he had 3 big goals and is happy to 
say as president he did complete the goals he gave himself and looks forward to doing the same as 
car show chairperson and will be trying some new things this year.                                                                                                                                                     
Board of Directors:                                                                                                                                                      
1st Year: Gary Anderson And Todd Whitney are looking for ideas for the fun run.                                                        
2nd Year: Dan Arntson & Kevin Sanders had nothing at this time.                                                                        
3rd Year: Randy Fischer & Jim Stodolka are on track for the spring banquet and Doug Rask 
brought the old pan door and new door is at the paint shop.                                                                                                                                        
Old Business: Repairing containers Tina had the idea of renting portable storage to save time on 
moving items around (into a vehicle then stored for repairs.)                                                                                                                                            
New Business: Lily checked around for new badges and found a $2 per badge savings by going with 
another printer. Todd Whitney made a motion to order new badges and Tim Goodner seconded, dis-
cussion and motion was carried. Forming a committee to review the bylaws.                                                       
Announcements: Spring Banquet is set for March 25th at the Eagles Club                                                                                                   
Meetings: All meetings at Moose Lodge in Waite Park.                                                                                                               
February 9th 7:30 pm General Meeting.                                                                                                                                    
February 15th 7 pm Board Meeting.                                                                                                                             
March 9th 7:30 pm General Meeting.                                                                                                                                             
March 16th 7:00 pm Board Meeting.                                                                                                                                                                         
Adjournment: Tim Goodner made a motion to adjourn, and Randy Fisher seconded, and the motion 
was carried.               Meeting  Adjourned 8:24 pm      84 minutes 
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For Sale: 2 Lincoln V12’s, great hotrod engine $2500 each. 2 Hispano-Suiza engines, 1 V8-500hp, 
1 V12-1000hp. 1 freshly rebuilt 283 4 bolt main engine $2400. Also have several other 4 bolt main 
engines for sale unrestored. Also if you are in need of award winning gauge restoration please Call 
Dave Watts at Little Rock Boat Works day 320-393-3370 evening  320-393-4211                                                     

For Sale: 1995 Corvette. Very clean inside and out. Clear Title. $10,775 obo. 320-333-8086                                                

For Sale: Black/white original photo from a home in Pantown. Glass frame and backing 
from 1919. Measures  20”x10 1/4”x3/4”. This was taken and framed by Lee Bros. of Minneapolis 
in 1919. It is of a formal dinner given by Sam Pandolfo which includes all the company lead man, de-
signers, investors, bond buyers and Charles Schwab at the St Cloud Grand Hotel.  Would like to get 
what I paid for it $300.00. Jason 320-980-4818.                                                         

For Sale: 1926 Model T Roadster. Call Dennis 320-253-3133                                                                                 

For Sale: 1968 Ford Galaxie Conv and 1932 Chevy 4 Door Sedan Call Al 320-252-7730 

Wanted: 1965 Corvair Quarter panels Call Todd 406-939-0206 

Wanted: Enclosed car trailer, 20 foot. 18 or 22 foot considered. Call Bruce 320-253-3589 

Wanted: Old broken, non-working air conditioner units, fans and power tools (corded or battery 
operated). I will take them apart and recycle. No money in it, just using up time keeping busy. Will 
pick up or drop off at meetings. Call Paul Schmidtbauer 320- 630-4219                                                            
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                                  Pantowners Spring Banquet                                                                                        

            When:          Saturday, March 25th 2023 

 Where:  Eagles - 730 41st Ave. North, St. Cloud MN 

 Social Hour: 5:30 pm followed by Dinner @ 6:30 pm 

 

        Registration MUST be received by March 10, 2023 

------------------------------------------- Cut --------------------------------------------- 

              Registration Form 

Name(s): _______________________________________________________ 

*Worked @ 2022 Show   # _____ X  $10.00 = _______________ 

 Area(s) Worked: __________________________ 

*Did Not Work @ 2022 Show  #______ X  $16.00 =  ______________ 

              TOTAL =  ______________ 

 

Send Registration To:     Randy Fischer: 320-355-2158 

 Randy Fischer    Jim Stodolka: 320-290-2067 

 14396 165th St. NE 

 Foley, MN 56329      
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    St. Cloud Antique Auto Club 

PO Box  704 

St. Cloud, MN  56302-0704 

 

 

    Address Service Requested 

The Pantowners would like to thank the  
following local businesses for supporting    

the collector car hobby: 

⚫Batteries + Bulbs 

⚫Auto Value 

⚫Napa—Central MN 

⚫Dijital Majik Computers  

⚫O’Reilly Auto Parts 

& 

⚫POS Professional Office        
Services, Inc 

Membership Application 
St. Cloud Antique Auto Club, Inc 

To apply for membership or to get        
information about our Club,            

check out our website: 

www.pantowners.org 
-Or-                                          

send an email request and we                
will forward an application form to you 

pansiftings@yahoo.com 

 

FIRST CLASS 

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 

POS 

Pantowners Media Email:  
                pmedia@pantowners.org 

Facebook: “Pantowners-St. Cloud          

                     Antique Auto Club” 

Twitter: @PantownersSC 


